Home & School Association

General Meeting
Media Room
       March 16, 2011
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  6:15 by Merle Campbell, President. In attendance was Natalee Morehouse, Patti LaFitte, Judy Young, Kristen & Kris Daley.
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Natalee. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Patti and 2nd: Judy
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Merle looked at some gazebos around the district to get some ideas for size.  Nelson Rural has a very nice one that is almost what we are looking for.  It just would need to have benches installed.  Merle wants to take the administrators over to look at it and get district’s approval for the structure to be built ASAP.
· Basketball and Soccer uniforms are set to be ordered with funding generously provided by Sobeys.  We will have a rod set up so the uniforms can be hung up when not in use as this will help them last longer.

· Natalee will check to see if the guided reading books have been ordered from the last meeting.  Patti has not received a request as of yet for the approved funds.

· Treasurer’s Report:  Patti gave the treasurer’s report:
· Breakfast Account: $905.62 (other ½ of Breakfast for Learning Grant arrived $316.00)
· General Account: $2844.36
· Popcorn:  approx.  $82.13 profit so far this year

· Correspondence:  

· A lot of thank you cards arrived from staff for the appreciation week.
· Campbell’s Company sent information regarding a contest with their product labels.  Judy will read it over to see if this is something we want to take on.

· New Business:     
· T-Shirts:  We will try to get a sample of a t-shirt as we may possibly order a school set to be used when students are on outings in order to have better crowd control.  This will be discussed further after our Spell-a-Thon.
· Spell-a-thon:  Will be held in April 2011
· April 4:  information sent home

· April 15:  test day

· April 18:  money to be in

· April 21:  Prize Assembly

Natalee will talk to Keith about ordering prizes through the school so they could be tax free. He may have some better suggestions.
· 1st:  Ipod touch or laptop?
· 2nd:  Nintendo DSI

· 3rd:  Digital camera

Motion was made by Merle to spend no more than $1200.00 on prizes for the Spell-a-thon.  All members voted in favour. That includes a top class prize, as well as 50.00 movie card draw for those who have raised more than 50.00 and also ice cream party for any student who has participated in the spell-a-thon.  Natalee will see Kara to order ribbons for participants.  Natalee will talk to Keith about an idea for a top class prize, perhaps something from Smart.  Patti will order trophies for top 3 sellers.
· Membership Drive:  Natalee will check to see what the school offered to the class with the highest percentage of parents joining the Home and School.
· Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on Wednesday April13,2011 at 6:00 in the school media room.
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 by Judy Young.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalee Morehouse 
H & S Secretary
